VOLCANO CYMBIDIUM ACRES ROAD MAINENANCE CORPORATION

VCARMC ANNUAL NEWSLETTER 2015

Aloha kakou!

Come and join us at our VCARMC's Annual General Meeting. It will be held on Saturday, October 17, 2015, 4:00 p.m., at Cooper Center. You will be updated on what has been done thus far on our road maintenance for this year. Remember, this will be a wonderful time to come and meet your neighbors too.

It is with deep sadness in our hearts that we inform you of the passing of our dear friend, Nat Baker. Nat generously devoted an incredible amount of his time, wisdom, and energy to the VCARMC. Since, the establishment of the VCARMC in 1996, Nat has served in critical positions as an officer on the VCARMC Board. He was President from 1997-2000, Treasurer 2001-2010, President and Treasurer 2011-2013, and in 2014, still serving as Treasurer, until his resignation in September of 2014. For those of us who had the privilege to work with Nat on the Board, he will be remembered for his integrity and sense of duty to our community. We offer our sincere condolences to his family.

The present VCARMC Board of Directors are: Michael Froebel (President), Mary Lee Knapstad (Vice President), Sharon Moraes (Secretary), Mike McKenney (Treasurer), Joe Garza, Steve Geiger, Alan Holt, and Ron McIntosh. We are seeking 3 more Board positions as authorized by our VCARMC By Laws. The meetings are held quarterly, usually the second Thursday in the months of January, April, July, and October. Your input and time will be greatly appreciated.

We look forward to seeing you all on Saturday, October 17, 4:00 p.m. at Cooper Center.

A hui hou,

Your VCARMC Officers and Board of Directors

ROAD MAINTENANCE CORPORATION

NOTICE OF ASSESSMENT FOR 2016

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE <u>VOLCANO CYMBIDIUM</u>

<u>ACRES ROAD MAINTENANCE CORPORATION</u> WISHES TO REMIND

YOU OF THE ANNUAL ROAD MAINTENANCE ASSESSMENT FOR

<u>2016</u>. TO REVIEW ASSESSMENTS (BASED ON APPROXIMATE ROAD

FRONTAGE) ARE AS FOLLOWS:

HALF ACRE LOTS\$	100.00
ONE ACRE LOTS\$	200.00
TWO ACRE LOTS\$	125.00
FIVE ACRE LOTS\$	250.00

PAYMENT OF THIS ANNUAL ASSESSMENT IS DUE ON OR BEFORE SEPTEMBER 30, 2015.

PLEASE MAKE YOUR CHECK/MONEY ORDER PAYABLE TO:

VCARMC
P. O. BOX 574
VOLCANO, HI 96785

MAHALO NUI LOA FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING - SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17, 2015 AT 4:00 P.M. AT COOPER CENTER. PLEASE PLAN TO ATTEND.